[Public Water Supply District No.2
of St. Charles County, MO

). Providing and Protecting our Most Precious Resource

June 28, 2019

On the afternoon of Wednesday, June 26, 2019 there was a mechanical failure at the Lift
Station located at Woodlands Marina, near Savoy Drive and Deloire Drive. The failure resulted
in a discharge of approx. 4,000 gallons of sewage.

Public Water Supply District No. 2 was informed and took immediate action to isolate the
failure. The damaged valve within the Lift Station has been isolated and will be repaired. The
area surrounding the Lift Station has been restored. Water samples were collected from the
following locations (shown on the attached map) within Lake St. Louis:

e Location 1 - Pass
e Location 2 - Pass
e location 3 - Pass
e location 4 - Pass
e location 5 - Pass

The lab analysis of these samples show that Lake St. Louis meets the requirements as per the
Missouri Clean Water Law, (Chapter 644 R.S. Mo. as amended, hereinafter, the Law) and the
federal Water Pollution Control Act (Public Law 92-500, 92nd Congress) as amended.

Additional Water Samples will be collected on Monday, July 1, 2019. It is anticipated that the
analysis results of the second set of samples will be available on the afternoon of Tuesday, July
2, 2019.

We appreciate the patience of the residents of Lake St. Louis and apologize for the
inconvenience this mechanical failure has caused.

Sincerely,

Public Water Supply District No. 2, St. Charles County
100 Water Dr.

O’Fallon MO 63368

636-561-3737
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